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May Club Meeting

Lew & Terry Mumford

Saturday May 19, 1-4 pm
Address:  4444 Crooked Creek Ridge Drive, Indy

Phone:  (317) 299-2401

Brats & Hamburgers are on the menu.

 FROM THE NORTHEAST or EAST SIDE OF INDY:
· Get on I70 westbound towards downtown Indy.
· Take I65 north towards Chicago from downtown.
· Take 38th st/Kessler exit off I65; get into right lane ASAP.
· Take Kessler exit; turn left (north at end of exit).
· Go 6 blocks north, turn right (east on 44th st).
· Turn left (north on first drive just over small bridge)
· This is a long blacktop drive through the woods and up a hill.  My house is the concrete one at the top of this drive.  You may park at the top on the blacktop drive. (my mother in laws house) Walk over to my house on the gravel driveway
FROM THE SOUTH SIDE or SOUTHWEST SIDE OF INDY:
· Get on I65 north from downtown Indy and follow directions above.
FROM THE NORTHWEST SIDE OF INDY:
· Follow I65 south.
· Take 38th street exit, get into right lane ASAP.
· Take Kessler exit.
· Turn left (north) on Kessler, go 6 blocks north.
· Follow directions from 44th street above.
Please RSVP to margieledgerwood@msn.com or call (317) 627-8375.  Please let me know by so


our host will know how to plan for the main course.  This is extremely helpful for anyone hosting a club meeting.  

 
********* (RSVP = let me know you are coming!!!!! **************
Next club meeting will be June 2nd at the Paynetown campout (June 1-3).  Please contact Wayne Garrison 

(317) 201-4952 if you are interested in camping.  The cost is $15.00 for two nights.  I would recommend to anyone who has not attended the campouts to plan on coming.  It is a lot of fun and laughter.  If I can do it I know most of you can do it!!!
May Rides
5/4-6 Mini-Sturgis BMW Rally, Sturgis, MI

5/18-20 Euro Rider's Rally, Burkesville, KY

5/18-20 Great River Road Rally, Soldiers Grove, WI
Open House
Comlux open house is May 3rd 7 pm…Food, drink, a tour of the facility which custom outfits planes.  Location:  6404 Turner Drive, Indianapolis, 46241
May Birthdays & Anniversaries:

Tim Balough May 2nd tbalough@gmail.com
Terry Mumford May 15th terry.mumford@icemiller.com
Tim and Linda Balough May 24th tbalough@gmail.com, lindabalough@gmailcom
Product Review: BMW PCM Functional Undersuit 2, Pant

My wife Diane presented me with a BMW PCM undersuit as a birthday present.  The undersuit is two-piece and it contains sections of Phase Change Material which most of you have probably read about. This material absorbs heat from your body, when you are warm and it gives it back when you need it.  

I did not find the top layer to be desirable for my application, as it was not all that comfortable to me.  Admittedly, I did not break in the garment, which is supposed to make it softer.  I am quite happy with the use of my Gerbing’s jacket when a jacket is not quite enough to keep me warm.  

I did find the Pant section to be very comfortable.  I have worn it numerous times over the last month and they are nothing short of phenomenal.  I like to wear air pants whenever it is warm and dry enough, because they allow any moisture from perspiration to evaporate, preventing the uncomfortable feeling of damp clothes next to your body, an uncomfortable feeling when you are cold or hot.   

When wearing the PCM pants, I find that 40 degrees is warm enough for the air pants.  More surprising than the ability to keep your lower half warm, is the fact that I have worn these pants with temperatures in the mid 70’s while riding and while walking through the USAF museum for 3 hours, and didn’t feel any heat buildup. In fact, I didn’t even notice I was wearing them.  They are very comfortable over a wide range of temperatures.  

For anyone who is looking for a way to keep their legs warm without the disadvantages of ski pants, insulated underwear, or electric pants, look no further.  

For a description: http://store.bobsbmw.com/product/-bmw-pcm-functional-undersuit-2-pant
PS:  Thanks Diane

Submitted by Bob Conley
New Website

I would like to thank Jim Brown for all of his hard work in developing a new website for our Club.  Jim as well as the Executive Committee have been working on a user friendly website that we hope to roll out real soon.  It will have a lot of useful information including a calendar of events as well as an application to join our club.  I am so excited and I hope that you will enjoy and utilize the website once we have it up and running.

Boxer Shorts submittals:

Submit your articles, “for sale ads” want ads, birthday/anniversary notices and ride plans, etc. for the following month’s issue of the Boxer Shorts no later than the 27th. Please email to: margieledgerwood@msn.com  

SATURDAY MORNING NO BIG DEAL BREAKFAST – Breakfast at Shapiro’s Delicatessen 808 S. Meridian St. Indianapolis, IN around 8:30 every Saturday.

Gather up as many good experiences as possible 

It increases your chance of being a pleasant old person.

President:  Margie Ledgerwood, Vice President: Jay Beery, Treasurer:  Theresia Shearer, 

Secretary: Bob Conley, Yahoo Contact:  Dave Bernhardt, Website: Chris Eisenhauer,

Membership:  Tracy & Galen Reinholt, Editor:  Margie Ledgerwood, Facebook: Indianapolis BMW Club
For membership information please contact:  Tracy & Galen Reinholt:  IndyMembership@gmail.com
Or phone: Home: (765) 325-2514 or Galen Cell: (317) 625-6222 
To submit items for Boxer Shorts:  margieledgerwood@msn.com
Website:  www.bmwmcindy.org  
 “Live to Ride; Ride to Eat”
